
FUN IN THE SUN BOCCE 

 2/24/21 

MEETING MINUTES on FEBRUARY 18, 2121 

The meeting was brought to order by president, Nancy Bellavance at 12:06 PM.  The Pledge of 
Allegiance was said.  Pat Shingledecker read the minutes from the January meeting.  Nancy asked if 
there were corrections or additions needed; none was needed and therefore the January minutes 
were approved as read. 
 
Gloria Pulley gave the treasury report stating the ending balance from January meeting was 
$2,061.86 and after a total of expenses of $665.98 and income of $100.00 from dues; the final 
balance as of this meeting is $1,495.88.  Nancy Bellavance asked if there were any corrections or 
omissions needed and since there were none; the Treasurer’s report was approved as read. 
 
Nancy asked to remind the Tuesday players of meetings.  Marion Lloyd did the sunshine and said 
there were six February birthdays celebrated and the cards went into the inter-office mail.  Please be 
sure to send her birthdays. 
 
Vice President Ann Hall informed everyone that there was a meeting for the Festival tomorrow and 
would know more after the meeting takes place.  Tammy Gibson let everyone know that things are 
going well; bands have been scheduled and a copy of the food sign up is in the rec. hall – most of the 
food is pre-order and she suggest to start getting volunteers to do the Klondike bars. 
 
Ellie Johnson informed everyone that the next social is our banquet which is being held on Friday, 
March 26th at 12:30 PM.  The next luncheon is scheduled for April 12th at 12:30 PM and will be at the 
Pig & Cattle restaurant; seating will be four per table.  The standard time for luncheons is 12:30 PM.  
Ellie also wanted to know if we wanted to sponsor a family for Christmas and we all decided that we 
will continue to represent a family. 
 
Marsha Benedict wanted to know if we should have the last meeting of March the Thursday before 
the banquet which would be the fourth Thursday instead of the third Thursday and this way we will be 
finished with the season and be able to enjoy the banquet.  Upon asking with a show of hands, it has 
been decided that the March meeting for Bocce will be on Thursday the 25th at 12:30 PM.  Marsha 
will be calling Pietro’s regarding the banquet. 
 
Marsha Benedict gave the team report for the Thursday play.  Marsha informed everyone the 
standings are as follows: 
 
Team 3 Raspberry by Captain Pat Shingledecker is currently in first place with thirteen (13) wins 
Team 4 Huckleberry by Captain Mary Lamar is currently in third place with ten (10) wins 
Team 1 Elderberry by Captain Bev Peterson is currently in second place with nine (9) wins 
Team 2 Strawberry by Captain Ann Hall is currently in last place with three (3) wins 
 
Gail Kant gave the team report for the Tuesday play.  Gail informed everyone the standings are as 
follows: 
 
Team 4 Gooseberry by Captain June Siffrar is currently in first place with ten (10) wins 
Team 2 Blueberry by Captain Susan Sibiski is currently tied in second place with nine (9) wins 
Team 3 Cranberry by Captain Ellie Johnson is currently tied in second place with seven (7) wins 
Team 1 Blackberry by Captain Gloria Hulst is currently in last place with four (4) wins 
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President Nancy Bellavance asked how the nominating Committee was doing and they said now well; 
still needed a Vice President and a Secretary.  Bev Peterson volunteered for VP and Marcia Zenk 
volunteered for Secretary.  Therefore, the Officers for next season will be as follows: 
 
 Ann Hall – President Bev Peterson – Vice President 
 Nancy Bellavance – Treasurer Marcia Zenk - Secretary 
 
Nancy Bellavance asked if anyone wanted to share any good news and there was good news shared 
by Marsha Benedict on her fourteen (14) year old grandson who was featured in Sports Illustrated for 
his hockey team; Little Caesars. 
 
Nancy Bellavance asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting, motion was made by Bev Peterson and 
seconded by Pat Shingledecker.  The meeting adjourned at 12:30 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
 
Pat Shingledecker 
Secretary 
 


